
Garfield County Board of Commissioners Record 
Burwell, Garfield County, Nebraska 
 

The Garfield County Board of Commissioners met Tuesday, March 25th, 2025, at 1:30 p.m. in 
the Commissioners Room at the Garfield County Courthouse in Burwell, Nebraska pursuant to 
public notice posted in three public places. Chairman Zulkoski called the meeting to order at 
1:30 p.m. with the following present: Commissioners, Zulkoski, Hurlburt, and Krause. 
 
Motion made by Hurlburt to approve the agenda, second by Krause. Roll call vote: Aye, all; Nay, 
none. 
 
Motion made by Hurlburt to approve & adopt minutes of last County Commissioners meeting 
held March 11, 2025, second by Krause. Roll call vote: Aye, all; Nay, none. 
 
Chairman Zulkoski stated in old business that Gary Kinney will be the point of contact for snow 
removal at the courthouse parking lots and will take care of arranging that the job gets done. 
 
Motion made by Krause to approve the agreement for termination of training contract for new 
hire of Sheriff Deputy for Garfield County with the stipulation that no payment will be made to 
Wheeler County until all parties have signed the agreement and the list of equipment will be 
attached to said agreement, second by Zulkoski. Aye, all; Nay, none.  
 
Jeff Pohl, Burwell City Administrator, presented information on the tree dump that is located on 
Windy Hill Avenue south of the transfer station. Pohl stated that the city is exploring viable 
solutions for alternative options for the possibility of alternate/additional location as the current 
location is running out of space. Road Superintendent stated that the road department would be 
willing to come and assist to help clear and possibly make more space at the existing location.   
 
Highway Road Superintendent, Gary Kinney, presented with road department updates. 
Including progress update on Lowery bridge and the re-bid on the dam top road (calamus 
reservoir state rec road project) came in higher on the guard rail but lower on the asphalt. The 
2025 bridge inspection estimate from Mainelli Wagner & Associates, Inc. was reviewed as 
presented.  
 
At 2:01 p.m. Chairman Zulkoski recessed the regular meeting and opened the public hearing for 
the one and six year road plan. County Road Superintendent, Gary Kinney presented with the 
proposed one and six year road plan. With no comments from the public, Chairman Zulkoski 
closed the public hearing at 2:15 p.m. and reconvened the regular meeting.  
 
Resolution 2025-08; One and Six Year Road Plan. Motion made by Hurlburt to approve 
Resolution 2025-08, second by Krause. Roll call vote: Aye, all; Nay, none.  
 
Motion made by Krause to approve payroll and claims for the month of March, second by 
Zulkoski. Aye, all; Nay, none.  
 
Motion made by Krause to adjourn the meeting, second by Hurlburt. With no further business, 
Chairman Zulkoski adjourned the meeting at 2:43 p.m. 
 
Attest: ______________________   Attest:  _______________________     
  Keri L. Koenigsberg,         Jerome Zulkoski, 
             Garfield County Clerk                    Chairman of the Board 


